
 

 

October 28, 2024 

 
STATEMENT ON RETROACTIVITY 

 
Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive -  

Irvine Foundation Public Workforce Capacity Fund - $496,684 

 
 
 
This request is retroactive because OEWD’s Workforce Division received this contract on 
September 13, 2024 for a November 1, 2024 start date. The Workforce Division initiated the 
accept and expend process in advance of the contract start date; however, OEWD will not 
secure accept and expend approvals from all required City departments by November 1, 2024.  
 
OEWD has not accrued any costs against this contract as we await allowance to accept and 
expend from the Board of Supervisors before taking further action.  
 

 
 

Mayor London N. Breed 

Executive Director Sarah Dennis Phillips 


